## Weld Square Primary School Newsletter

Phone: (08) 9276 5891

Email: WeldSquare.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: www.weldsquareps.wa.edu.au

Date: 5 February 2020 Newsletter: 1/2020

## **MISSION STATEMENT:**

To develop, within a caring environment, the cognitive, social, physical and creative abilities of all children to enable them to realise their full potential and to maximise future opportunities as members of the community.

## **Dear Readers**

Welcome to the 2020 school year at Weld Square Primary School. I hope everyone had a restful holiday and have returned in good spirits. 2020 promises to be a busy and rewarding year as we continue our school improvement journey. We have lots of exciting events planned, including the upcoming P&C Fete Saturday 28 March, Harmony Day celebrations and River Ranger Cadet Camp.

We would like to welcome Mr Dawson to our team who will be our new Physical Education teacher on Wednesdays and Fridays. We would also like to welcome Ms Sophie Wilson who will be teaching in LA3 on Fridays. Mrs Bezant has won a full time job at Deanmore Primary School and Ms Felvus has won a full time job at Parnngurr Community School and we wish them all the best in their future endeavours. Ms Ping will be absent for the first few weeks due to her travel in China and Mr Payne will continue his leave for this term as well.

Staff have been diligently planning and undertaking professional learning to ensure our targets are met and that we continually strive for excellence in outcomes for students. Staff have received training in our new reading comprehension program, Cars and Stars, as well as revising our Spelling Scope and Sequence. They have also been busy learning some new ICT and Digital Technology skills and have spent some time discussing and modifying our behaviour management policy to ensure consistency of our practice and approaches.

We have emailed the most current information regarding Novel Coronavirus to all families. Please take the time to read this information. We will update you all as we receive further advice.

If there are any students who are bringing a mobile phone to school, they must hand it in to the school office at the start of the day and collect it at the end. Students may not have their phones in their school bags during school time.

As always, please feel welcome see me if you have any queries or concerns. I look forward to working in partnership with all families to achieve success for all.

I look forward to seeing familiar faces and also new ones this term!

## Term Planner

The first term planner is on the back page of this newsletter. We will continue to publish any updates and reminders in each newsletter.

Leaning Area Teachers		
Learning Area	Year/s	Teacher/s
LA1	K	Mrs Wyndham
LA2	PP	Ms Rechichi
LA3	1/2	Mrs Bampton & Ms Wilson
LA8	3	Mrs Hall
LA5	4/5	Mrs Andrijich
LA10	5/6	Ms Rajasingham

Asher Dragun Principal

